Town of Plymouth, Vermont
NOTICE OF ADOPTED TRAFFIC ORDINANCE

Please note that the Town of Plymouth Select Board voted to
adopt/amend their Traffic Ordinance on June 19, 2023.

Under Vermont law, the Traffic Ordinance may be disap-
proved by a referendum vote of a majority of the qualified
voters of the Town. In order to require a referendum vote on
the adopted Ordinance, a petition requesting a vote on the
question of disapproving the adopted Ordinance must be
submitted to the Select Board or Town Clerk. The petition
must be signed by not less than five percent (5%) of the
qualified voters of the Town and submitted no later than 44
days from the date the Ordinance was adopted by the Select
Board, which was June 19, 2023. If a petition meeting those
requirements is submitted, the Select Board shall call a meet-
ing within 60 days from the date of receipt of the petition to
hold a referendum vote to determine whether the voters will
disapprove of the Ordinance.

If no petition is submitted within the required time, the Traf-
fic Ordinance will take effect 60 days from the date the Traffic
Ordinance was adopted by the Select Board, which will be
August 18, 2023.

For any questions about the Traffic Ordinance please contact
the Plymouth Select Board or the Plymouth Town Clerk at
802-672-3655 or email clerk@plymouthvt.org. If you have
questions and/or comments they may also be mailed to

the Plymouth Town Office located at 68 Town Office Road,
Plymouth, Vermont 05056.

The full text of the adopted ordinance may be found on the
Town of Plymouth website: www.plymouthvt.org under
Town Administration/Ordinances.




